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The Mayor and Members of Toronto City Council are deeply saddened to learn of the passing of 
Mrs. Florence Honderich on April 25, 2010.  

Mrs. Honderich showed a passion for her community like no other. An active member of 
Bedford Park United Church in Toronto, she co-authored an updated church history in 1996 and 
over the years continued to play an invaluable role within the church. She was also a supporter of 
United Way Toronto, particularly as a member of United Way Toronto's Community Circle, a 
group created to honour the charity's significant donors.  

Mrs. Honderich showed tremendous commitment to the environment and other global issues, 
becoming an early supporter of the David Suzuki Foundation and sponsoring students at a west 
coast college founded to promote global peace and understanding.  

Mrs. Honderich was a truly inspirational leader and role model and her contributions to the 
people of Toronto will not be forgotten.  

The City Clerk is requested to convey, on behalf of the Members of Toronto City Council, our 
sincere sympathy to Mrs. Florence Honderich's family.  
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